
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Please support our Business Members 

 
Aria Printing & Shipping, Ken Aria 
Atnip Company Interior Design, Jerry Atnip 
Berge-Pappas-Smith Chapel of the Angels, Dan Kevin, 
Ian & Sam Smith  
Coldwell Banker, Elaine Arnt 
Coldwell Banker, Lisa Blaylock 
Collective Discovery Website Services, Lisa Stambaugh 
Jan's Art Studios, Janice Schafir 
Keller Williams Realty, Pat Cote 
Mission Coffee Roasting Company, Gael Stewart  
Mission Veterinary Center-Robert Tisdale 
Mission's Mane Attraction Hair Design, Joe & 
Fernanda Cambra 
Tavares Realty, Jim & Valerie Tavares 
What's Happening's Tri-City Voice Newspaper, 
William & Sharon Marshak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

October 
2021 

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
Mailing Address, PO Box 3073 Fremont, CA 94539-0307           
Website, www.olivehydeartguild.org 
Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 123 Washington Blvd, Fremont, CA 94539 
Gallery Curator – Sana Chiang, olivehydecurator@fremont.gov 510.791.4357 
Recreation Supervisor – Gloria Kim, gkim@fremont.gov 510.791.4324 
Recreation Superintendent – Irene Jordahl, ijordahl@fremont.gov 510.494.4322 
Hours – Thursday to Sunday, 12-5 P.M. Gallery Phone 510.791.4357 

 

Calendar 

 
*October 21 – December 19 In-Person Gallery 
October 17 – December 19 Virtual Exhibit 
Reception: Friday, November 5th 7-9 PM  
 
Consumer Couture; Wrapped in Conversation by Charlotte Kruk 

 

 

 

 

 

"Genuinely purchased, meticulously unwrapped, consumed, 

and conscientiously collated, each wrapper is carefully stitched 

side by side to create new textiles, which beg to be 

evaluated… scrutinized." - Charlotte Kruk 

The Olive Hyde Art Gallery features South Bay textile artist, 

Charlotte Kruk, in her new colorful exhibit featuring 

enchanting clothes sculptures made of candy wrappers, food 

packaging, and more! Come to our opening reception to see 

some of her work in action with models crinkling the dresses 

to life! 

 

*Wednesday, October 27th 10am to Noon 
Encore watercolor demonstration with Meg 
Mitragotri For more information and to register go to 
https://olivehydeartguild.org/. 

Mission’s Mane Attraction 
Joe & Fernanda Cambra 

 
43417 Mission Blvd. 
Fremont CA 94539 

510-657-6780 
joecambra@aol.com 

www.missionsmaneattraction.com 
 

mailto:olivehydecurator@fremont.gov
https://olivehydeartguild.org/
http://www.missionsmaneattraction.com/


 
 

 

 

 

Encore watercolor 

demonstration 

With Meghana 

(Meg) Mitragotri 

Oct 27 from 10 am – 

Noon by Zoom 

Meghana (Meg) 

Mitragotri’s first 

demonstration last 

month of her 

watercolor tips and 

techniques was so 

interesting and such 

fun that her 

audience has asked 

for a second 

demonstration.  

Please join this 

award-winning local 

artist for another 

virtual watercolor 

painting 

demonstration on 

October 27. For the 

main event Meg will 

do a floral painting 

and as a bonus she 

will surprise the 

audience with 

seasonal subject.  

Check out her 

website for beautiful 

examples of her arts 

and crafts and learn 

more about her at 

www.daintlymade.co

m 

For more information 

and to register go to 

https://olivehydeartg

uild.org/. After you 

register, a zoom link 

will be sent to you. 

 

 
Congratulations! 
Congrats to Robyn Leimer for paintings that were juried into the Monterey Bay Plein 
Air Painters Association’s Member exhibit “Windows to the Bay” at the Gill Gallery at 
the Pacific Grove Art Center thru October 28, 2021. Paintings included are Along the 
Sonoma Coast and Foggy Morning Point Lobos. 

 
She also has two paintings accepted into the California Art Clubs “Winter” exhibit at the 
Fe Gallery in Sacramento. Opening November 13 through Dec. 17, 2021. Paintings 
included are Winters Retreat and Winter Shadows. 
 

 

 

  

  

 

Olive Hyde Courtyard Gardens  

Huge thanks to OHAG members Esther Banuelos, Kate Mills, Emelie Rogers, and Nancy 

Ruskin for their efforts in cleaning out and sprucing up the courtyard garden area. They 

have been at it off and on for a couple of weeks, making good progress, but there is 

more to do.  If you are interested we could use your help!   Contact Judy Anglin – 

jang95@aol.com.      

 

 

My OHAG Job – by Web Diva®, Lisa Stambaugh 
 

I’ve been managing the OHAG website since March, 2007 – so coming up on my 15-
year anniversary in the spring! Site updates include information about our regular 
programs, exhibits, newsletters, annual projects such as Scholarships and the 
Holiday Show & Sale, as well as special activities including the Members’ Juried 
Show, last year’s Project Mini-art selling canvases decorated by our member artists, 
and the recent publication of Radhika Sharma’s “Art with a Heart” history project. In 
addition to the site’s public-facing aspects, I handle the back-end maintenance, 
including backups, security scans, software update installation, and taking care of 
annual renewals for our domain, hosting, and security certificate. 
 

http://www.daintlymade.weebly.com/
http://www.daintlymade.weebly.com/
https://olivehydeartguild.org/
https://olivehydeartguild.org/
mailto:jang95@aol.com


  
      President’s Message  
 

 

Officers       

President – Judy Anglin 

Vice-President – Manveen Kalyanpur 

Secretary – Radhika Sharma 

Treasurer – Nancy Ruskin 

                                 

Board of Directors 

Programs – Elaina Habel & Janet Quilici 

Publicity – Seema Gupta 

Ways & Means – Gail Blalock, Joan Bobrink 
& Kate Mills 

Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver 

Membership – Lorrice Wong 

Business Membership – Pat Finn 

 

 

 

 

 
OHAG Pres Message for Oct Newsletter 

o With the transitioning of seasons from summer into fall, suddenly it is 

noticeable that a lot is happening around OHAG.   In general, I think 

members of the Guild are feeling inspired and ready to go! 

o There is an energetic garden crew spending many hours in the Olive 

Hyde courtyard.   They have been clearing out the buildup of 

unsightly debris and using their pruning shears to tidy up the plants.  

Thank you Kate Mills, Esther Banuelos, Emelie Rogers and Nancy 

Ruskin!   

o The OHAG Scholarships Program has already begun.   Enthusiastically 

and capably led by Dina Rubiolo, Gallery Director of Louie Meager 

Museum of Art at Ohlone College, applications and notification 

documents are now available to Fremont high school and Ohlone 

College art students and their school art teachers/instructors.  

Updates will follow but an in-person awards reception at Olive Hyde 

is planned for later in May of 2022.      

o The Members Juried Show closed on October 3, making way for a 

new exhibit of South Bay textile artist Charlotte Kruk and her 

wearable sculpture.  Entitled “Consumer Couture; Wrapped in 

Conversation”, it promises to be a colorful and unique show.  Models 

in the wearable artwork will parade throughout the courtyard at the 

Nov 5 opening reception.  It should be loads of fun!  

o Inspiration has come from board member Manveen Kalyanpur’s 

creative ideas to enhance the courtyard area.  She envisions mosaic 

embellished trash cans, fresh paint to brighten up courtyard wooden 

bench, trellis & fence, plus a few other surprises to make a more 

inviting setting for Gallery receptions and events at the art center.   

Manveen will explore these ideas with COF Recreation 

Superintendent Irene Jordahl and Recreation Supervisor Gloria Kim to 

see what is possible and how to proceed with initiating and funding 

such capital improvements for the Olive Hyde courtyard.   

o While the city of Fremont owns the Olive Hyde Art Center & Gallery, 

it truly belongs to all of us, everyone in the Fremont community.  We 

all benefit and are fortunate to have such a special art gallery in our 

midst.   Gifted to the City of Fremont by Ms Olive Hyde in 1962, we 

need to take good care of it!  

My thanks and best to all of you, 

Judy Anglin 

 

 

 

TREASURER'S REPORT  SEPTEMBER 
  

INCOME SEPTEMBER $1,070.00  

EXPENSES SEPTEMBER $840.83  

BANK BALANCE CHECKING $45,875.17  

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS    $        -                     

CD + INTEREST  $10,524.55  

PAYPAL ACCOUNT     $        -                      

TOTAL ASSETS 9/30/21 $56,399.72  
 

OHAG Treasurer’s Report - September 2021 

 

 

Tri Valley Artist Studio Tour 

Artist Studios will be open Sat & Sun Nov 13 - 14 

from 10-5. Visit over 55 Local Artists in their 

Homes - Studios - and larger Collectives 

More information is on their site: 

https://www.allianceforthevisualarts.org/tri-valley-

artist-studio-tour 

A few of our members are participating: 

Meghana Mitragotri, Emelie Rogers,  
Adriane Dedic, Deepti Saraswat 

 

https://www.allianceforthevisualarts.org/tri-valley-artist-studio-tour
https://www.allianceforthevisualarts.org/tri-valley-artist-studio-tour


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Read the newsletter online at http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html  

Send an email to newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org to join OHAGNEWS email list   

Newsletter articles, information and submissions can also be sent to karend@cyberelite.com 

  
 

 

PO Box 3073  
Fremont, CA 94539-0307           

Board Highlights 
-Board approved $600 towards the U-Haul transport and model 
stipend for the coming up Charlotte Kruk exhibit 
-Board approved purchase of Sidewalk Chalkboard for the gallery 
-Oct 21-23 approved for the Holiday Show in 2022- gallery booked 
week before through week after 
-New name tags done and shoe bag will be setup for the next 
reception 
-Coming up with some form of recognition for the business 
members 
-Discussion of chalkboard placements during gallery exhibits 
-Newsletter - still have printed copies, maybe we go fully online - 
more flexibility on the newsletter format 
-Scholarship - Dina Rubiolo has come up with the applications and 
needs the date for the May exhibit for the awards 
-Mosaic Trash Can - under consideration 
-We sadly lost member Reba Moorman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SPONSORS FOR OLIVE HYDE ART GUILD 
2021-2022 COMMUNITY VISUAL ARTS 

PROGRAMS 
Fremont Bank Foundation 

The Anderson Family Foundation 
Mahuron Family Fund 

Kalyanpur Family Giving Fund 
Tri-City Voice Newspaper 

 

Louie-Meager Art Gallery 
 
Paintings by Ohlone College art instructor, Felicita 
Norris, are on view now through November 4th at 
the Louie-Meager Art Gallery in the Smith Center 
for Performing Arts, Ohlone College. 
43600 Mission Blvd, Fremont. The gallery is open 
M-TH, 11-4pm and by appointment.  
 
To make an appointment please email Gallery 
Director, Dina Rubiolo at drubiolo@ohlone.edu. 
https://www.ohlone.edu/artgallery 
 
See more of Felicita Norris' work at 
www.felicitanorris.com 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html
mailto:newsletter@
mailto:karend@cyberelite.com
mailto:drubiolo@ohlone.edu
https://www.ohlone.edu/artgallery
http://www.felicitanorris.com/

